
October 31 , 2007 

Mr. David Stawick 
Office of the Secretariat 
Commodity Futures Trading Commission 
Three Lafayette Centre 
1155 21st Street, NW 
Washington, DC 20581 

cme• 
Chicago Mercantile Exchange 

20 South Wacker Drive 
Chicago, IL60606-7499 

www.cme.com 

RE: De listing of E-mini Russell 1 000® Futures 
CME Submission #07-92 

Dear Mr. Stawick: 

312/930.1000 tel 
312/466.4410 fax 

Chicago Mercantile Exchange Inc. ("CME" or "Exchange") hereby notifies the 
Commission that the Exchange will delist the E-mini Russell 1 000 futures contract effective as 
of November 1, 2007. The E-mini Russell 1000 futures contract currently has zero open · 
interest. 

The Exchange certifies that this action neither violates nor is inconsistent with any 
provision of the Commodity Exchange Act or of the rules thereunder. 

If you require any additional information regarding this action, please do not hesitate to 
contact Ms. Lori Aldinger, Associate Director at 312-930-2337 or via e-mail at 
lori.aldinqer@cmeqroup.com or me. Please reference our CME Submission #07-92 on all 

. future correspondence regarding this notification. 

Sincerely, 

IS/Stephen M. Szarmack 
Director and Associate General Counsel 
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